
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 REGARDING THE LEASING OF CITY PROPERTY  

 
The Hampton City Council will hold a PUBLIC HEARING at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, 
December 9, 2020, in the City Council Chamber regarding the granting of a License 
Agreement in connection with certain real property leased by USA Waste of Virginia 
Landfills, Inc. from the City of Hampton, addressed as 100 North Park Lane to Advanced 
Aircraft Company, LLC, for unmanned aerial vehicle testing and research in the vicinity 
of the Bethel Landfill. 
   
The purpose of this hearing will be to obtain public comment on the proposed Revocable 
License Agreement, pursuant to the authority set forth in §§15.2-1800 and 15.2-2100 of 
the Code of Virginia of 1950, as amended. The City Council Chamber is located on the 
eighth floor of the City Hall building at 22 Lincoln Street.  Any questions concerning the 
above-referenced matter should be directed to Mike Yaskowsky, Business Development 
Manager by calling (757) 728-5166. 
 
The governing body shall permit persons desiring to be heard an opportunity to present 
oral testimony and, pursuant to Chapter 2 of the Code of the City of Hampton, has 
established a time limit of three (3) minutes per speaker. 
 
The City of Hampton is in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.  If 
you will require an accommodation or sign language interpreter to participate in the 
meeting, reasonable accommodations can be made upon request.  Please make 
requests to the Clerk of Council at least five (5) days in advance of the meeting at (757) 
727-6315. 
 
 Katherine K. Glass 
 Clerk of Council 
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